Present: Mr. Burch and Mr. Bowles.

Dynard School Cafeteria

Mr. Ray Alvey, representing the Dynard PTA, stated that they have been promised a cafeteria in the school for several years, but this facility has never materialized. The parents were told that they would have to guarantee 100 lunches, and this has been done, but they still do not have the cafeteria. Dr. King has stated that there was no budget appropriation available for the cafeteria, then stated at another time that it would be partially in operation by September 13th. This has been going on for three school terms and the parents would like to have a definite answer as they want the cafeteria in school.

The commissioners explained that at a meeting with Dr. King last week, the latter stated that the equipment had been ordered and they are awaiting delivery of same. Mr. Burch further stated that the commissioners would be glad to talk with Dr. King again about this matter, and see if anything can be done to expedite it. They have no authority other than that. Mr. Bowles said that the problem now is that the company has not kept their delivery date.

Roads

Mr. Pantaleo and Mr. Bond. Mr. Pantaleo reported that the road into Briscoe Park is 320 feet long, and will require a little grading, 40 foot pipe at the entrance, and 150 yards of gravel. This will be a 40 foot right of way and will cost about \$550. The commissioners agreed to proceed with this project.

(Mr. Donaldson came into the meeting at this point.)

Mr. Bond reported that he had inspected the Half Pone Point Road by the airport in the 6th District, and did not see anything wrong with it. It is in good condition. He stated that Sotterley Road has been blacktopped and they are going to Woodland Drive in Town Creek next week.

Regarding speed limit signs being placed on county roads, the commissioners will have to pass a resolution to this effect and send a copy to Mr. M. C. Thompson.

Mr. Pantaleo will arrange to have the representative from the Army Engineers Corps come down regarding the 7 Gables Bulkhead to clarify the matter of design and specifications for this project.

Public Hearing - Weiner

Mrs. L. Rogers, secretary to Planning and Zoning Commission, Mr. Pantaleo, and Mr. Donaldson. Mrs. Rogers read letter of petition from Mr. J. Weiner requesting that a portion of the Hermanville subdivision be zoned "commercial". Maps of Lexington Park reviewed and this particular area is now zoned "A Residential", and a portion of it is already commercial.

After public hearing held on July 5, 1966, Planning and Zoning approved this request conditioned on certain lots being sold contiguously. There were no protestants

present at the hearing held by the Planning and Zoning Commission.

The commissioners will study this request and advise Planning and Zoning of their decision. There were no protestants present at this hearing.

School Bus Contracts

The commissioners resolved that the school bus contracts would be renewed for one year.

Copy Machine

Mr. P. Raley reported that the representative recommended the 813 Xerox for our needs, but would not give any trade-in for the machine we have. Mr. Burch and Mr. Donaldson felt that this was the machine that should be obtained, and Mr. Ridgell and Mr. Bowles will be asked for their opinion, the latter having left the meeting.

Meeting adjourned.

Approved,

F. Elliott Burch, President